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JUDGE BARRY CLARKE 

PRESIDENT  |  EMPLOYMENT TRIBUNALS (ENGLAND & WALES) 

 

 
 

To:  All judges of the Employment Tribunals in England and Wales 
All members of the national user group 

 
 

15 September 2023 
 
 
 
Dear all 
 
Important: online submission services 
 
Further to my letter dated 8 September 2023, HMCTS has confirmed that the 
problems with the online submission services for ET1s and ET3s have now 
been resolved. 
 
I am grateful to the HMCTS digital and technology team for their efforts over 
the last week. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Judge Barry Clarke 
President 
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